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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

The MAWT Board meeting will be held on Thursday, December 5th. 

There will not be a November meeting. 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Office Closed 
 

The office will be closed on Thursday & Friday, November 28, 29  in observance 
of Thanksgiving. 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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The township will be collecting new, unwrapped toys at the Municipal Building  to 
benefit “Toys for Cavs”, which benefits Kiski Area Students.   
A box has been placed in the main entrance of the Township Building until December 
12th.  Thank you for your donations. 
 “100% of Proceeds and Toys benefit Kiski Area Students” 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

To view the Agenda Packet from the NOVEMBER Supervisors’ Meeting: 
CLICK HERE    

 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
2025 

Kunkle Park Pavilion Rentals 
 

We will begin taking reservations for the 2025 rental season beginning  
December 2, 2024. 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Blue reflective address number signs are available at the township office.   

The cost for these signs is $15 each. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
MS4-Stormwater 

Updated information on the “MS-4 Stormwater Program” is always available on our website, 
www.washingtontownship.com.  Click on the “Services and Information” tab and select “Storm 
Water-MS4”.  You can select and view the pages/videos for any of the topics listed. 
 https://www.washingtontownship.com/stormwater-management---ms4    
 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

 

 

https://12fea0ab-b24c-23d4-e43e-619d621b1aa1.filesusr.com/ugd/241b02_ea4fcdff0adf4eedab850cd245a206f0.pdf
http://www.washingtontownship.com/
https://www.washingtontownship.com/stormwater-management---ms4


 

To view the NOVEMBER Ready PA newsletter: 

Ready PA Newsletter 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

         Drop off boxes for unwanted prescription medications are located at the  

Washington Township Police Department 

M-F, 8am to 3 pm or call for appointment, 724-727-3410 

 
  Residents can bring any outdated or unwanted prescription or over-the-counter  

  pills, inhalers, ointments, creams, sprays and pet medicines.  

  Medicines should be deposited in sealed bottles, bags or other containers;  

  patient information can  be removed or crossed out.   

  Needles and injectable drugs will not be accepted. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Washington Township Volunteer Fire Department 

 
 

The Washington Twp. Volunteer Fire Department has a Donation Box for gently used 

clothes that benefits the Paralyzed Veterans of America. 

The Donation box is in the fire hall parking lot next to the Aluminum Can Trailer.  (A 

portion of the can trailer proceeds go to Fire Prevention Programs.) 

 

The Washington Twp. Volunteer Fire Department is always looking for new members. 

Young men and women may join as early as age 14 to be a junior member.  To inquire, you 

may call the firehall at 724-727-3079 or stop down on Tuesday evenings at 6:30 for more 

information and an application. 

                                        
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 
 

2024%20News%20letter%20info/Ready%20PA%20Monthly%20NOVEMBER%202024.pdf


Lions’ Brooms are available for purchase at the Municipal Building 
 

REGULAR BROOMS- $11                LARGE BROOMS- $13         PUSH BROOMS-$20  

CHILDREN’S BROOMS - $6           WHISK BROOMS - $6  

                        
If interested in helping your local community, join the Lions’ Club! 

Their monthly meeting is held at the Township building every 3rd Monday of every 

month at 7PM. 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

 
Westmoreland Cleanways and Recycling Center 

CLICK HERE for the Recycling Center Flyer 
 

General Public: 

Mondays Noon – 5 pm (Closed -Labor Day, September 6) 

Wednesdays 8 am – 1 pm        Fridays 8 am – 1 pm 

2nd Saturday of Each Month 8:30 am – Noon 

For more information, please visit: 

https://www.westmorelandcleanways.org/westmoreland-cleanways-recycling-center/  

724-879-4020 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.westmorelandcleanways.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/recycling-center-sheet-103023.pdf
https://www.westmorelandcleanways.org/westmoreland-cleanways-recycling-center/


Get Support for 

Heating Costs 

This Winter 
 
The Low-Income Home Energy 
Assistance Program (LIHEAP) is 
here to help Pennsylvanians stay 
warm this winter. The 2024-2025 
LIHEAP season offers financial 
assistance to qualifying 
households to help cover heating 
costs during the cold months. 
What LIHEAP Offers 
LIHEAP provides cash grants to 
assist with heating bills and crisis 
grants for emergency situations 
where you’re in immediate danger 
of losing your heat. 

• Cash Grants: These grants help with your heating bills and are sent directly to your 
energy provider. They range from $300 to $1,000 based on income and household 
size. 

• Crisis Grants: If you’re facing an energy emergency, such as a furnace breakdown 
or having your heat turned off, crisis grants can provide additional funds. 

Who Can Qualify? 
Eligibility for LIHEAP is based on income and household size. You do not need to repay 
these grants.  
How to Apply 
Applying for LIHEAP is easy: 

• Online: Visit www.compass.state.pa.us 

• In-Person: Go to your local County Assistance Office 

• By Phone: Call the LIHEAP hotline at 1-866-857-7095 

Season Dates 
The LIHEAP season runs from November 1, 2024, to April 15, 2025. However, funding is 
limited, so apply early to ensure you receive assistance if you qualify. 
Stay warm and safe this winter! Apply for LIHEAP today to keep your household 
comfortable through the colder months. For more information, visit here.  

 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.compass.state.pa.us/
https://t.e2ma.net/click/77zlxi/nsiupyd/n8azk9
https://t.e2ma.net/click/77zlxi/nsiupyd/30bzk9
https://t.e2ma.net/click/77zlxi/nsiupyd/7fazk9


 

Attorney General Warns of Phishing Scammers Claiming ‘Fraudulent Activity’  

 
The Office of Attorney General is alerting Pennsylvanians about a phishing scam 

involving claims of fraudulent activity on a person’s bank account in order to access 

personal data and information.  

 

Oftentimes, the scammers will provide a telephone number for the target to call or 

instruct the target to reply to an email or text message.  

 

The scammers then request login credentials to financial accounts, account numbers 

and other personal identifiable information, such as your Social Security number and date of birth.  

Financial institutions will never call you asking for your account information or login credentials 

through a telephone call, text message or email.  

 

If you receive such a call, email or text, do not respond. Instead, you should contact the number on the 

back of your debit or credit card or contact your financial institution’s local branch office and verify if 

they made the contact.  

 

If you are a victim of a phishing scam, please inform the Office of Attorney General’s Bureau of 

Consumer Protection here or by emailing scams@attorneygeneral.gov or calling 1-800-441-2555.  

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://links.pahousenews.com/q/A0XSSpnLjZ-d7l0X790YLZL9yFPU6Zi4a021ZcOJd2FzaHR3cEB3YXNoaW5ndG9udG93bnNoaXAuY29tw4g13aGGX9odLDQ0gbXuZuS_9J2gw
https://links.pahousenews.com/q/A0XSSpnLjZ-d7l0X790YLZL9yFPU6Zi4a021ZcOJd2FzaHR3cEB3YXNoaW5ndG9udG93bnNoaXAuY29tw4g13aGGX9odLDQ0gbXuZuS_9J2gw
mailto:scams@attorneygeneral.gov


 
 
 
 

 
 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Please join us for our monthly free 

Community  “Soup for the Soul” Luncheon on  
 

December 11, 2024 
 

AND BRING A FRIEND!!!! 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

October through May 
Doors open at 11:30am  

Soup’s on at NOON! 
 

 
 

Poke Run Presbyterian Church 
1091 Poke Run Church Rd. 

(up from the intersection of Rt. 366 and Rt. 66) 
724-327-5563 

 
Future dates: 

January 8, 2025 
February 12, 2025 

March 12, 2025 
April 9, 2025 
May 14, 2025 

 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 
 

 

 



 
 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

  
 

Bingo is held every Friday evening at the Washington Township Firehall 
                                             (4078 Route 66, Apollo, PA) 

Doors open at 5:30 PM, card sales start at 6:00 PM, Early Bird games start at 
7:00 PM, followed by regular game play. 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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Washington Township Municipal Building…………………………………724-727-3515  
285 Pine Run Church Road, Apollo, PA 15613  

Supervisors: Richard Gardner, Joseph Olszewski, Matthew Thornton 
   Admin. Secretary. /Treasurer: Jennifer Bombalski 
   Assistant Sec/Treas. /Open Records Officer: Barb Antoniono 
   Planning Director:  Jennifer Bombalski 

 
Municipal Authority of Washington Township…….……………...……..  724-727-5881 
283 Pine Run Church Road, Apollo, PA 15613  

Secretary:  Vicki Hughes  (mawt@mawt-westmoreland.org) 

 
Police Department……………………………………………….………..……724-727-3410 
289 Pine Run Church Road, Apollo, PA 15613  

 Chief: Jason Montgomery 
 

Tax Office…………………………………………………………………………724-727-3521 
287 Pine Run Church Road, Apollo, PA 15613 

   Tax Collector: Ann Marie Getty (washingtontax63@yahoo.com) 
 

Road Department………………………………………………………….........724-727-9669 
3788 Route 66, Apollo, PA 15613  

Director of Public Works: Adam Ferraccio 
  

Washington Township Volunteer Fire Department……………………….724-727-3079 
4078 Route 66, Apollo, PA 15613 

 
Building Code Official ………………………………………………………….800-682-6342 
          Brian Rearick 
          MDIA (Middle Department Inspection Agency)       
   

  Sewage Enforcement Agency………………………………………………. 724-664-6752 
                                          Terry Shirey                            
 

Code Enforcement Officer……………………………………………….…….724-727-3410 
   Chief:  Jason Montgomery 

 

                        Emergency Management Coordinator…………………………………...… 724-571-7211 
                                    Sandra Smythe 

 

 

mailto:mawt@mawt-westmoreland.org
mailto:washingtontax63@yahoo.com

